
 

 
 

 
 
Greetings Comrades, Auxiliary 
Members, and Friends, 
  I am honored and humbled to 
address you for the first time as 
the new Commander of VFW Post 
392. Thank you for placing your 
trust and faith in me, I will work 
hard every day to ensure that we 
continue to be the best team we 
can be and utilize all my resource 
to help make this year the best this 
Post has ever had. I would also 
like to thank our Past Post 
Commander, Jim Wikkerink, for 
his leadership and dedication this 
past year to our mission. As I step 
into this role, I have a deep respect 
for our mission, our history, and 
most importantly, our people. 
  The month of June was again a 
very busy month for our Post. On 
June 1st we enjoyed a Norfolk 
Tides baseball game together, 
which brought new and old 
members together for a great night 
of sports’ entertainment for all to 
enjoy.  We celebrated Flag Day on 
June 14th with the hoisting of our 
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nation’s flag. Later that day, we 
celebrated many of our Veterans 
with the presentation of handmade 
quilts through the Quilts of Valor 
organization. Many of our Post 
and Auxiliary members attended 
the Virginia VFW State 
Convention June 18-22, where our 
new State Officers brought up 
topics that our Virginia VFW’s 
will see this year. Lastly, and as 
always, we had a gnarly good time 
on June 30th, where the totally 
tubular trivia mister himself, Steve 
“Good Steve” Wilkins tested our 
80’s music trivia knowledge.  It 
was a radical time! 
  As we move into July, a month 
that reminds us of the sacrifices 
made for our nation’s 
independence, I want to reaffirm 
our commitment to service, 
camaraderie, and community 
engagement. We have a strong 
foundation built by generations of 
Veterans and volunteers. I look 
forward to working alongside all 
of you to build an even stronger 
future. We are a strong team, and 
we have a new legacy to uphold; 
we will need all your support! A 
key date to remember in July will 
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 2025 - 2026 OFFICERS 

2025 Membership Goal: 2117 current members 
Current Status: 1831 Life, 2151 Total Members  

 

Post Commander………………....Kevin M. Hébert  
Sr. Vice Commander…..………..Steven H. Wilkins 
Jr. Vice Commander…………....Thomas C. Horton  

Quartermaster………...….……..… John H. Phillips 
Chaplain……………………...…Donald E. Jackson 
House Committee Chairman……. Duane E. Gordon 
Service Officer……………………..Troy J. Wagers 
Surgeon…………………….........Robert C. Stewart  
Judge Advocate ……......….….....Duane E. Gordon 

 

  Auxiliary President……....……Bob DeChamplain 
  Auxiliary Sr. Vice President…Michelle Wikkerink 
  Auxiliary Jr. Vice President…......Kimberly Sawyer 
  Auxiliary Treasurer………………. Ellen Stogsdill 
  Auxiliary Chaplain.……..………....Gloria Jackson 
  Auxiliary Conductress……........... Johanna Hébert 
  Canteen Manager …….….……. Shelly B. Hughes 
M.O.C. Seam Squirrel………………Ronnie Steele   
Post Adjutant/Webmaster...…Michael T. Marushia         
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ATTENDEES NEEDED 
(see any Post Officer for details)  

 

• Monthly Post/Aux Meetings:  
   July 1st / 7:00 PM 
 

• July 4th Colors Ceremony:  
   July 4th /  7:45 AM 
 

• July 4th Picnic & Bake Sale:  
   July 5th /  Noon - 5:00 PM 
  

• Monthly Darts Tourneys:  
   July 5th /  CANCELLED 
 

• MOC Pup Tent #9 Meeting:  
   July 8th /  7:00 PM 
 

• Adopt-a-Street Cleanup:  
   July 12th /  9:00 AM  
  

• Monthly Pool Tourney:  
   July 12th /  Noon  
  

• Auxiliary Zingo/Texas Hold’em:  
   July 19th / 1300 /1800 
 

• Battleship Run Planning Mtg:  
   July 20th /  11:00 AM 
  

• Monthly Trivia Night:               
July 28th /  7:00 PM 

 

• House Committee Meeting:  
   July 30th, 6:30 PM 
 

Post 392 -  Needs You! 

       COMMANDER’S    
        CALL 



 

be our 4th of July picnic 
celebration, which will be held on 
Saturday July 5th, 1200-1700, and 
is open to all Post and Auxiliary 
members and their immediate 
families. If you are able to 
volunteer to help make this event a 
success, please sign-up at the Post 
or contact myself or Post Senior 
Vice Commander Steve Wilkins. 
  This year, I challenge you all to 
focus on the key items below that 
will ultimately help make our Post 
a great success:       
  Membership Engagement – 
We’ll be organizing events and 
outreach to bring in new members 
and re-engage current ones. Every 
veteran’s voice matters, and we 
want to hear yours. 
  Community Service – We’ll 
continue supporting local veteran 
families, organizing flag 
retirements, and planning for 
upcoming events like our annual 
BBQ and school supply drive. 
  Post Improvements – Small 
upgrades and big ideas are in the 
works to make our Post a more 
welcoming and functional place 
for all. Stay tuned and get 
involved! 
 To our outgoing officers, thank 
you for your dedication and 
leadership. To our incoming team, 

I’m excited for what we’ll 
accomplish together! Let’s lead 
with integrity, serve with pride, 

and support one another like the 
family we are. I encourage 
everyone to attend our upcoming 

meetings and events—your input 
and participation make a 
difference. Many Hands Make 

Light Work!   
         Post Commander 

               Kevin Hébert 
      commandervfw392@gmail.com 
                 (757) 412-9191 

 
 

 
 
Comrades, 
  I want to begin by expressing my 

deepest gratitude to each of you 
for the trust and confidence you’ve 
placed in me by electing me as the 
Senior Vice Commander of VFW 
Post 392. It is truly an honor to 
serve in this role, and I do not take 
the responsibility lightly. 
  VFW Post 392 has a proud 
legacy of service, leadership, and 
unwavering dedication to veterans, 
their families, and our community. 
To be chosen to help carry that 
legacy forward is both humbling 
and inspiring. I step into this role 
not for recognition, but out of a 
genuine desire to give back to the 
organization and the people who 
have given so much for our 
country. 
  As Senior Vice Commander, my 
goal is to support our Post 
Commander, foster stronger 
engagement among our members, 
and help lead initiatives that honor 
our core values: service, 
camaraderie, and advocacy. 
Whether it’s organizing events, 
supporting our fellow veterans in 
need, or simply being a voice of 
encouragement, I am committed to 
showing up, listening, and leading 
by example. 
  This is more than a position; it's a 
commitment to you and the 
mission of the VFW. I encourage 
every member, new or long-
standing, to get involved, share 
ideas, and find ways to stay active 
in Post life. Together, we can 
build on the solid foundation of 
those who came before us and 
create new opportunities to serve 
and support one another. 
  Thank you again for this 
incredible honor. I look forward to 
working alongside each of you in 
the year ahead. 
  Yours in comradeship,   

      Sr. Vice Commander              
Steven “Good  Steve” Wilkins 

srvice commandervfw392@gmail.com 
(757) 416-2954 

-----------------------------------——————————————------- 

Dates to remember  
7/1  Battle of Gettysburg begins in 

1863  
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7/4   Independence Day (1776)  
7/8   Gen MacArthur appointed 

Commander-in-Chief of UN 
Forces, Korea in 1950  

7/12  1st Lt Reasoner: 1st US 
Marine to received Medal Of 
Honor in Vietnam, 1965  

7/22 Uday and Qusay Hussein 
killed in gun battle, Iraq War 
in 2003  

7/27 Korean Armistice Agreement 
signed in 1953  

7/29 USS Forrestal fire in 1967  
7/30 USS Indianapolis sank by 

Japanese torpedoes in 1945  
  
 

 

 
 Greetings Comrades, 
  Allow me to start by saying that 
it has been a pleasure and distinct 
honor to serve as the guard of 
VFW Post 392 over the past year. 
June has been very eventful for the 
Post. Our pool and darts 
tournaments were held on the 7th, 
on the 14th, we held our Flag Day 
Colors Ceremony, as well as our 
Quilts of Valor presentation 
ceremony event, both of which 
were great successes. That same 
weekend we celebrated Father's 
Day on the 15th. Other events of 
note were the VFW VA State 
Convention, June 19th through the 
22nd, and as always, our Friday 
Night Shrimp Special is a raging 
success. I would like to extend 
personal thanks to Bruce Todd, 
Marty Moore, DJ Shannon, and 
Noah Reinhart for their continued 
support of our beloved Post by 
providing their musical talent and 
entertainment for our Friday 
evening festivities. Our Trivia 
Nights, held the last Monday of 
the month, are always a smashing 
good time. This month, Steve 
“Good Steve” (blame Google) 
Wilkins put our knowledge of the 
80’s music to a true test. Of 
course, it is always awesome to 
see our members attending in 
costume to claim that extra 10 
points. I am always amazed at the 

       SENIOR VICE 
       COMMANDER 

       JUNIOR VICE 
       COMMANDER 

mailto:commandervfw392@gmail.com
mailto:srvicecommandervfw392@gmail.com
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links along the left side of the page 
to view each page.  
  On the Newsletter page, you can 
sign up to receive the monthly 
notification about the Newsletter, 
Calendar of Events, and other Post 
related communications by 
clicking on the “Subscribe  to the 
VFW Post 392 Mailing List” link. 
Ensure that you add the domain 
“vfw392.org” to your address  
book. This will prevent the Post 
emails from going to your SPAM 
folder!  
---------------------------------------  

Updating Your Name, Address 
and Contact Information 

    

VFW Post 392 maintains the 
name, address, phone number and 
email address for all our Post and 
Auxiliary members. If any of this 
information has changed for you 
since you joined the Post, please 
notify the Quartermaster by phone 
or email so he can update our 
databases. If you are planning on 
moving anytime in the upcoming 
future (often the case with our 
active duty military members) 
please contact us as soon as you 
have your new contact information 
so we can stay in touch with you 
and ensure you get Post 
information. When your mailing 
address changes, be sure to fill out 
a USPS address change form, mail 
it in, or drop it off at the Post.  
 
DECEASED MEMBERS:  
 Please contact the Post when a 
member passes. If members are 
only reported as deceased to VFW 
National, we find this out only by 
checking the National Deceased 
list, which does not provide the 
deceased’s  date of death. Also, 
VFW National Headquarters often 
lists members from our Post as 
deceased without us knowing.  
Sometimes these members have 
been deceased for many years. 
Last year, VFW National reported 
31 of our members deceased. 
When we find out that a member 
is deceased, often the members 

         JUNIOR VICE 
         COMMANDER 

craftiness of those who come in 
costume. However, on the 28th, we 
took shifted gears to honor and 
remember one of our fallen 
brothers, Comrade Grant Pollock. 
Grant has been a beloved member 
of VFW Post 392 for many years. 
I think I speak for many when I 
say that his passing is something 
that will be felt for some time to 
come. It is never easy to bid 
farewell to a Comrade; Grant will 
be truly missed. To those who 
attended this solemn event, your 
presence was a true blessing, and I 
thank each one of you. 
  On a lighter note, I would like to 

thank you for electing me to be 

your Junior Vice Commander. 

This coming year is going to be an 

exciting time for our Post. I look 

forward to the future and seeing 

what we will accomplish as a 

team. See you at the Post! 

Jr. Vice Commander 
Thomas Horton 

jrvice commandervfw392@gmail.com 

(931) 436-1224  
 

 
 

 
 

Continuous Membership 
Awards 

 

   The following individuals have 
earned     Continuous    Membership 
Awards. If you are listed below, 
please attend the next Post 
Meeting to receive your lapel pin. 
If you are unable to attend, contact 
any Post Officer. If your name has 
not been listed and you believe 
that an award is due, please 
contact the Quartermaster. 
 
 

July 2025 
 

45 Years Continuous Service: 
  Michael A. Kennedy 
40 Years Continuous Service: 
  Mitchell K. Metzger, George W. 
O’Neal 
35 Years Continuous Service: 
  James B. Dadson, Lee A. Hawks, 
Paul J. Hoban 

30 Years Continuous Service: 
  John M. Pendergrass 
25 Years Continuous Service: 
  Leon R. Bundy Jr. 
20 Years Continuous Service: 
  Patricia A. Hubbard, David J. 
Kearney, Josh A. Van Haelen 
15 Years Continuous Service: 
  Frank W. Girod, Jenny L.   
McCorkle, Earl B. Smith 
10 Years Continuous Service: 
  Mitchell J. Peters, Raymond S. 
Streit, Jennifer S. Williams  
   

  In order to maintain continuous 
membership eligibility in the 
VFW, you must pay your dues 
prior to the expiration date on your 
card. Thank you for your service, 
and congratulations!. 

 
Membership Dues  

  Annual dues are $40.00. Annual 
Members can pay their dues at 
Post 392, online at vfw.org, or by 
mail directly to: 
 

VFW National Headquarters 
Third Floor, Room 316 

406 West 34th St. 
Kansas City, MO 64111 

(please include your membership#) 
  

  Consider changing your Annual 
Membership to a Life Membership 
and make a life long commitment 
to serving your fellow service 
members and Veterans. Life 
Installment plan is available as an 
option to the one time payment for 
Life Membership. 

------------------------------------------ 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT 
WWW.VFW392.ORG 

 

E-Newsletter 
  The VFW Post 392 Newsletter 
and Calendar are available online 
for free! If you are currently 
receiving a hard copy of the 
Newsletter via the USPS, we ask 
that you subscribe to our e-mailing 
list so  we can reduce printing and 
mailing costs to our members. To 
view these documents online, go 
to vfw392.org and click on the 

      QUARTER- 
      MASTER 

mailto:webmaster@vfw392.org
mailto:webmaster@vfw392.org
mailto:jrvicecommandervfw392@gmail.com
http://vfw.org/
https://www.vfw392.org/
http://www.vfw392.org


contact information is not up-to-
date, so we are unable do a follow-
up with the family. 
  We maintain a permanent wall 
plaque for the names and dates of 
our deceased members. Please 
help us honor them!! 

Quartermaster 
John Phillips 
757-486-5875 

vfwpost392@gmail.com 
 

 
 
 
Comrades, Auxiliary & friends, I 
greet you in the name of Jesus 
Christ our Lord & Savior. 
  Happy July! This month we 
celebrate the 250th birthday of our 
country.  
  For seven years, mostly 
undisciplined, untrained, 
outgunned & outmanned farmers 
& storekeepers fought the most 
powerful military in the world. 
They accomplished the 
impossible. In doing so they set an 
example for generations of brave 
men & women who answered their 
nations call. 
  As I think back to Memorial Day 
weekend, I remember the ROTC 
units that showed up to help. They 
were sharp, disciplined & with 
great military bearing. Many will 
go on to become our military 
leaders of tomorrow.  
  However, I recently read an 
article that I find alarming. The 
article states that of young 
Americans (18 to 29) only 41% 
say they are proud to be 
Americans. 29% say they are 
embarrassed to be American. 
Asked what is most important to 
be an American, “individual rights 
& freedoms” was by far the most 
common answer.  
  I am offended for all of those 
who volunteered or received their 
“GREETINGS” letter from Uncle 
Sam & swore to defend this 
country & for the ones who never 
returned or returned broken & the 
families who sacrificed to secure 
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your individual rights & freedoms. 
  I have an idea for Congress: Lets 
reinstate conscription. Everyone 
must serve YOUR country for two 
years. It need not be military 
service. Firefighting, EMT, 
policing, park ranger, etc. would 
be acceptable. Some investment in 
YOUR country. During that two-
year period, you are required to 
spend six months in some of the 
“armpits of the world” in which 
many of us have served. Thus, you 
could experience that individual 
rights & freedom are not 
necessarily the norm. Steal a loaf 
of bread, lose a hand. Stealing 
from a storage yard, shot on the 
spot & left as a deterrent to others. 
No public protests. Be the wrong 
religion or love the wrong person, 
be imprisoned or executed. In 
many places individual rights are 
the right to dirty water, disease & 
starvation. 
  Upon completing your 
obligation, perhaps you would 
rethink whether you are proud or 
ashamed to be an American.  
  It is through the Grace of God & 
the sacrifice of the millions who, 
since 1775, have afforded you 
privilege of living in a country 
with freedoms such as these. 
  Happy Independence Day! 
  Please continue to be kind to one 
another. Support & pray for one 
another. 
  Contact me at the Gmail or 
phone number below. 
  In His Name, 

Post Chaplain                                                                                                                 
Don Jackson 

chaplainvfw392@gmail.com 
757-469-0789 

 
Help Us Take Care of Each 

Other    
  When you or a family member 
falls ill, are injured,  hospitalized, 
or experience the loss of a loved 
one - please contact us ASAP! It is 
important that we extend our hand 
in any way possible to aid and 
comfort our fellow Comrades and 

family in their time of need. Please 
call Post Chaplain Don Jackson or 
our Auxiliary Chaplain Gloria 
Jackson, as appropriate, at your 
first opportunity, as timely 
notification is very important to 
their mission! 

Illness / Injuries    
     Please read the Post’s Bulletin 
Board for updates of Members on 
the Illness / Injury List. 
   The following members have 
serious, long term illness, or 
injury, requiring continuous care:  
 

Temporary Illness or Injury 
James Maloney- Lake Taylor 

Rehab Room 7A 
(PPC) Bill Sowers—Home 
Keith Ingraham—Home 

  ---------------------------------------- 
TAPS 

JOHN ELLSWORTH 
MAY 19, 2025 

 

At our monthly meeting, Draping 
of the Charter is conducted, and a 
prayer of solemn tribute is given 
on behalf of our departed 
Comrades. For they are now in the 
hands of our Heavenly Father. 
 
 
 
 
Brothers, Sisters, and Comrades, 
  First of all, I would like to thank 
Fred Jennings and his leadership 
team for an outstanding business 
year. They accomplished many 
great things, and I endeavor to 
continue the same with the 
Auxiliary during my tenure as 
President.  
  On June 19th-22nd, the 
Department of Virginia held its 
annual state convention in 
Harrisonburg, VA, where the tone 
for this business year was set. I 
look forward to working with Fred 
as he is now the 2025-2026 
Auxiliary District 2 President. I 
also look forward to supporting 
and working with our new Post 
Commander, Kevin Hébert and his 
staff. This starts with our Bake 

      AUXILIARY    
      PRESIDENT 

        CHAPLAIN’S 
       CORNER 

mailto:vfwpost392@gmail.com
mailto:chaplain392@gmail.com


VFW Auxiliary Secretary 
Judy  Lupole 

luvedale88@verizon.net  
(757) 581-2702 

 
 

 

 
Canteen Hours 

Sunday-Thursday..… 1100-2200 
Friday –Saturday...… 1100-2300  

   
Kitchen Hours 

Monday- Kitchen closed*   
Tuesday-Thursday: 1100-1400, 
Tuesday-Thursday: 1700-1900 
Friday: 1100-1400, 1730-2030 
Saturday/Sunday: 1300-1700*  
 * Hot Dogs, Chili, and Pizza may 

be obtainable on Mondays, 
Saturdays, and Sundays. These 

air fryer menu items are available 
when the kitchen is closed:    

Chicken Wings, Curly Fries, 
French Fries, Jalapeno Poppers, 

Mozzarella Sticks, and 
Popcorn Chicken 

 

Social Hours 
Mon - Fri 3-6pm / Thurs 3-7pm 

Come in and enjoy our low Social 
Hour Prices to start your evening! 

 
MEMBERS BOTTLES 

Bottle storage behind the bar is for 
short term storage ONLY. Bottles 
are tracked and will be removed 
after 90 days if not utilized.  
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
If you haven’t paid your locker 
dues, you no longer have a locker.  
All contents in your locker have 
been removed and stored in a 
secure area. 
 

Weekends At The VFW 
 Start the weekend with Friday’s  
Social Hour Prices from 3-7 PM! 
  The  kitchen is open  Friday, 5:30 
to 8:30 PM, with all of our menu 
items, including our weekly 
Shrimp Special! 
  The Canteen opens at 11:00 on 
weekends. When the kitchen is 
closed, the *menu items above are 

available. We show all NASCAR 
CUP Races on our big screen 
TV’s! The Kitchen is open for 
menu service on Saturdays and 
Sundays from Noon to 5:00 pm 
during the NASCAR Season.  

  Come out and enjoy a cold beer 
or beverage! We have multiple big 
screen TV's. Bring the family - the 
Canteen is smoke free and Wi-Fi 
is readily accessible. 
 

Thursday Night Dinners 
5:00 PM - 7:00 PM 

 
 
 

 
Note: IF A REGISTRATION IS 
REQUIRED FOR A DINNER, 
PRE-PAYMENT MAY ALSO 
BE REQUIRED. This ensures 
we don’t over-prepare and lose 
money on these fundraising 
events!! If you have questions, 
please contact our Canteen 
Manager Shelly Hughes or 
Assistant Canteen Manager 
Teresa McMillion at (757) 486-
5875, or via email at:  
canteenmanager392@gmail.com. 
------------------------------------------ 

Friday Entertainment 

  Below is the live entertainment 
scheduled for July. Please come 
enjoy the music with us! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Our Friday Evening Dinners, 
which include our weekly 
Shrimp Special, are held from  
5:30 - 8:30 PM. 

  
EZ Peel Shrimp are back & larger! 
1/2 lb. for $9.00 / 1 lb. for $16.00. 
Fried Shrimp Dinner: $11.50 

(Prices as of Sep 15th, 2023) 
------------------------------------———----- 

If you have comments or 
suggestions     for   our     Canteen, 

Fridays:  Steamed Shrimp 
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Sale while we support the 4th of 
July Picnic on July 5th, hold 
Auxiliary Zingo (formerly Bingo) 
on July 19th at 1:00pm, and 
supporting the memorial ceremony 
for departed Post 392 Comrade 
Grant Pollock on the 28th.  
  Our Chaplain, Gloria Jackson, 
stands by for any member who 
may need our assistance. Thanks 
for everything that you do for our 
Veterans and our Post!!! I can be 
reached at 757-239-4517 or at 
amleg327bobd@gmail.com or you 
can reach our Secretary Judy 
Lupole at 757-581-2702 or email 
her at luvedale88@verizon.net. 
She will make sure I get the 
message.  
  Our next meeting will be on 

Tuesday July 1st, at 7:00 pm. I 

hope to see you there. 

                      Auxiliary President 
Bob DeChamplain 

amleg327bobd@gmail.com 
757-239-4517 

 
 
 
 

Auxiliary Members In Good 
Standing 596/444 Life Members 

 
Continuous Auxiliary 
Membership Awards 

   

   All who have not received their 
longevity awards are requested to 
attend the next regularly scheduled 
meeting of our VFW 392 
Auxiliary. Our Auxiliary President 
stands ready to decorate you with 
the awards indicated:  
  

July 2025 
 
30 Years Continuous Service: 
  Sharon W. Dycus 
20 Years Continuous Service: 
  Laura Ann Lee-Dunn 
15 Years Continuous Service: 
  Amy Kiger Crowder 
 

  Thank you for your service and 
congratulations! 
 
 

          CANTEEN 

       AUXILIARY 
       MEMBERSHIP 

July 4th 

BRUCE TODD  
6:30-9:30PM 

July 18th 

DJ SHANNON 
6-10PM 

July 11th 
 

MARTY 
MOORE 

6:30-9:30PM 

July 25th 

NOAH 
REINHART 
6:30-9:30PM 

NONE SCHEDULED 
IN JULY 

mailto:luvedale88@verizon.net
mailto:amleg327bobd@gmail.com
mailto:luvedale88@verizon.net


please let us know.  All written 
comments or suggestions must be 
signed for consideration! Thank 
you for your service and support! 

 
Shelly Hughes 

Post 392 Canteen Manager 
757-486-5875 

canteenmanager392@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 

Fellow Coots of Pup Tent #9, 
  Life Membership Dues increased 
15% effective 1 June 2025. If 
you’re not a Life Member and 
haven’t renewed for 2025, please 
contact CCDB Dave Goldstein to 
pay your annual dues or upgrade 
to a Life Membership and forgo 
any future dues increases.    
  We had scheduled a Cootie Fun 
Day for Saturday, July 19th, at 
Post 392. Due to conflicting other 
events, the Fun Day has been 
postponed to a future date to be 
determined. We will be holding 
Casino Night on Saturday, 
September 13th, 2025, from 5-10 
PM. We will need a lot of help to 
conduct this event, including 
registration desk, dealers, chip 
counters, and runners, so please 
keep an eye out for when we post 
a signup sheet.  
  We will have our next monthly 
meeting on July 8th at 7:00 PM. 
We need more active Cooties at 
our meetings. All current Cooties 
are requested to attend. Be sure to 
check the Post website Cootie 
page for updates on the Pup Tent 
leadership, effective June 22, 2025 
          MOC PT #9 Seam Squirrel 

Ronnie Steele 

adjdist2@vfwva.org 
 
 
 
 

We’re on summer break. Entries 
for the 2025-2026 season are due 
starting in October. Check back in 
August for further information.  
    

Sue C. Sowers 
Scholarship Chairperson 
Suesowers46@gmail.com 

Phone:  757-641-0624 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Advertising  

All ads are paid advertisements, 
and are not endorsed by the  
Veterans of Foreign Wars 

 VFW Post 392 offers advertising 
space   in    our    newsletter. Our 
monthly circulation is over 2000. 
All ads must be submitted and 
approved by the Post prior to the 
15th of each month. If you are 
interested in advertising, please 
contact the Quartermaster. 
 

State of Virginia 
Veterans Affairs is Now 

Located At:   

  Pembroke Office Park 
293 Independence Blvd. 

Pembroke Five, Suite 109 
Virginia Beach, VA 23462 

Office: (757) 552-1884 
----------------------------------------- 

Legal Aid Office  
   

Veterans Free Legal Services 
Estate Planning, Consumer 
matters, public benefits, and 
family law.   

Legal Aid Society 
of Eastern Virginia 

30 West Queen’s Way 
Hampton, Virginia 23669 

(757) 275-0080  
deannas@laseva.org 

----------------------------------- 

Notary Public 
 

  The following Post members are 
commissioned as Notary Publics 
in the Commonwealth of Virginia: 
 
 

• Robert DeChamplain 

• David Sage 

------------------------------------------ 
VFW National Home  

A century ago, in Eaton Rapids, 
Michigan, the VFW National 
Home for Children began as a 
place where families left behind 

by war could remain together. 
Today, as simply the VFW 
National Home, it has evolved to 
meet the changing needs of 
America’s military and veterans’ 
families. Learn more about the 
National Home and help us 
support its important mission at 
https://vfwnationalhome.org/about
-us/history/. 
------------------------------------------ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In crisis? Need Help or 
Guidance? It’s only a 

phone call away!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Corrections    
  Send comments, corrections, or 
complaints about our content to 
webmaster@vfw392.org. Thanks! 
 
 Webmaster/Newsletter Editor: 
We are looking for a Post 392 
member to assume the duties of 
Webmaster and Newsletter Editor. 
Must have experience in editing 
web pages and publications. 
Please contact Post Adjutant 
Michael Marushia for further 
information on this position.  
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NO ONE DOES MORE 
FOR VETERANS 

http://7dayrealtor.com/


 

 

. • Adopt-a-Street 
Cleanup –0900 

• Pool Tourney –Noon 

 

 

        SUN                 MON                  TUE                  WED                  THU                  FRI                   SAT      
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• MOC Meeting 1900  

• FRA 166 Staff   
Meeting 7:00PM 

• IOOB Meeting 
7:30PM 

 

• FRA 166 Branch   
Meeting 7:00PM 

• Mayors Vet Comm 
1730 

• HRCVO Mtg 1900 
• Monthly Trivia 
Night 1900 

  

HAPPY NEW 

YEAR! 
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• Post Picnic & Bake 
Sale - Noon –1700. 
Help Needed!! 

• Darts Tourney-1730 

• AOA Meeting 1800 
•  MCL Staff Mtg 
1900  

• Labor Day Picnic 
Planning Mtg 1900 

• VVA Chapter 969 
Meeting 1900 

• AL Post 110 Meeting 
- 1900 

Friday Night 
Shrimp Special 
5:30—8:30PM  

Live Entertainment 
Noah Reinhart  

1830-2130 

20 

• VFW Post 392/
AUX Meetings  
7:00PM 

 
General MacArthur Memorial Post No. 392 

2408 Bowland Parkway 
Virginia Beach, VA 23454-5207 

 

Phone:                           (757) 486-5875 
Fax:                               (757) 486-3576 
E-Mail:           vfwpost392@gmail.com 

Web Site:          https://www.vfw392.org/  
Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/

VFW392 

THE RED, WHITE AND BLUE - 392 

AUGUST 1 

 

 • House Committee 
Meeting 1830 

• VFW/AUX Staff 
Mtg 1915 

 
 

Friday Night Shrimp 
Special 

5:30—8:30PM 
Live Entertainment 

Bruce Todd 

INDEPENDENCE DAY 
Colors Ceremony 0745 
Friday Night Shrimp 

Special 
5:30—8:30PM 

Bruce Todd 
1830-2130 

 • Pool Tourney –Noon 

• Darts Tourney-1730 

 

 

 

Friday Night Shrimp 
Special 

5:30—8:30PM 
Live Entertainment 

DJ Shannon 6-10PM  

Friday Night Shrimp 
Special 

5:30—8:30PM 
Live Entertainment 

Marty Moore 
 1830-2130 

• MCL Meeting 1900   

• AUX Zingo –1300  

• Texas Hold’em –1800 
 
 

 

 

• Battleship Run Planning 
Committee Meeting-
1100 

• Healthcare Insurance  
Lunch & Learn 1300
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